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Dear Parents

Thank you for your interest in Shenfield High School.

Shenfield High School is proud to be a fully comprehensive school.  We focus 
on excellence in all aspects of our provision and in the expectations we place on 
our students and ourselves.

Shenfield High School is the ‘full package’; a curriculum that enables high 
standards, that is complimented by an extensive and broad extracurricular 
programme all delivered and supported by a team of experienced, talented and 
invested staff.

Our prospectus will give you a flavour of the sort of school we are but I strongly 
advise you to visit us on our open evening.  More detailed information is available 
on our website:- www.shenfield.essex.sch.uk

Here I would like to share 
some of the essentials.

Clare Costello
Headteacher

GETTING TO KNOW AND LOOKING AFTER YOUR CHILD

There are two elements at the heart of the transition from Primary School to 
Shenfield High School: students’ welfare and students’ learning.  Staff from 
Shenfield High School will get to know your child while they are in Year 6.  There 
will be opportunities to visit Shenfield as well as time for our staff to visit our 
local primary schools.  As well as Open Evening and Open Mornings, there is also 
the opportunity for parents to come to a New Entrants’ Information Evening.

During the summer holiday the  
soon-to-be Year 7s are invited to come  
to various summer camps including 
a sports camp that has ran for many 
years.  Here they will continue their 
learning, make new friends, and get 
to know both the school campus and 
some of our staff.

Students in Year 7 are organised into 
Form Groups.  They will get to know their Form Tutor, their Pastoral Manager who  
looks after day-to-day and pastoral concerns, and their Head of Year, who 
oversees academic progress.  Each student also becomes a member of a House. 
We have four houses: Attenborough, Harry, Nightingale and Parks.

SPORT AND PERFORMING ARTS

We are very proud of particular strengths in both sport and performing arts 
and we hold Sports Trials and Performing Arts Auditions in October for children 
applying for admission the following September.  Full details of the application 
process is on the school website and in the relevant sections of this booklet.



THE YEAR 7 CURRICULUM AND KEY STAGE 3

New students in Shenfield will experience a rich and varied curriculum and will 
be expertly supported in their learning. Every student will become known and 
known well as a person and as a learner. 

In Years 7, 8 and 9, students study the following subjects:

•	 Art 
•	 Computer Science
•	 Drama
•	 Social Sciences including Personal  

Development and Beliefs & Values
•	 English
•	 French
•	 Geography
•	 History
•	 Mathematics
•	 Music
•	 Physical Education
•	 Science
•	 Spanish

Through lessons and extra-curricular activities, we also focus on transferable 
skills such as researching, investigating, problem solving, creativity, organisation, 
working independently, teamwork, underpinned by literacy and numeracy. 
Developing these essential skills will allow students to feel confident in all other 
aspects of the curriculum.

KEY STAGE 4 

In Key Stage 4 students begin to specialise.

All students study English, Mathematics, Science, PE and Social Sciences which 
includes Citizenship, RE, Personal, Social and Health Education. Careers guidance 
is also included.

In addition, and with appropriate guidance, students select from other areas of 
study, which include:
•	 Fine Art or Textiles Art
•	 Business
•	 Computer Science
•	 Drama
•	 Engineering
•	 Film
•	 French
•	 Geography

•	 Health and Social Care
•	 History
•	 Music
•	 Performing Arts
•	 Physical Education
•	 Science: Biology, Chemistry, Physics
•	 Sociology
•	 Spanish

Detailed curriculum information is available on our website.



THE SIXTH FORM

We are proud that as part of our extensive Sixth Form curriculum offer, we 
also have a Football Academy, Cricket Academy and Performing Arts Academy.  
These areas of the curriculum represent particular strengths of the school and 
offer students the opportunity to work at the highest levels of excellence within 
these fields.  Further information about our academies is available from the PE 
Department and the Drama Department.

As the most senior members of the school community, Shenfield Sixth Formers 
enjoy a number of privileges such as their own dedicated study space, café and 
social facilities.  Year 12 and Year 13 students also act as role models to younger 
students and assume a number of responsibilities.

There is a separate Sixth Form Prospectus published each year.

EXCELLENCE IN  PERFORMING ARTS 

We are very proud of the strengths we have in Performing Arts and pathways are 
available for students who have a particular interest and talent in these areas. 

Students applying for a place 
at Shenfield High School may 
also audition for a place in the 
Junior Performing Arts Academy 
(JPAA). Auditions will take place 
on Saturday 14th October 2023.  
Membership of the JPAA gives 
access to extra training through 
workshops and master classes 
with outside practitioners, audition 
masterclasses and first allocation 
for theatre trips.  

Students are able to develop their 
interest and talent in the Performing Arts right the way through to the Sixth 
Form.  In our Sixth Form Performing Arts Academy, students have an opportunity 
to participate in professional workshops led by drama practitioners. Students 
also have timetabled hours to study acting skills such as voice and speech, 
characterisation, movement, dance and sessions on physical theatre, devising, 
working from a script and Improvisation. The Academy is designed for students 
taking performing arts subjects at A Level/BTEC Level 3 or for students who are  
prepared to make a serious commitment alongside other Sixth Form courses.



EXCELLENCE IN SPORT
 
Shenfield High School is very proud of its consistently outstanding standards in sport 
and exceptional extra-curricular success. 

Students applying for a place at Shenfield High School may also attend trials for a place 
in the Junior Sports Academy (JSA). Trials will take place on Saturday 14th October 
2023. Our Junior Sports Academy will enable students to pursue their sporting interests 
and develop their talents. The JSA provides significant extra time to help develop the 
athlete’s skills and fitness, giving access to an Athlete Mentoring Programme, strength 
and conditioning, advanced coaching, fitness testing data analysis and parent-student 
athlete information evenings. Our facilities include a well-equipped gymnasium, an indoor 
heated swimming pool, a sports hall large enough to accommodate five badminton courts 
and with indoor cricket nets. We also have a ‘third generation’ artificial grass pitch, a new 
sports pavilion with classroom area and a strength and conditioning facility. Outside, the 
extensive playing fields are marked out to include one rugby, four football pitches and 
training areas. These facilities combined with the school’s reputation for football success 
helped us establish a Football Academy in 2010 and Cricket Academy in 2012.

The Shenfield Football Academy provides elite level football coaching and development 
for Year 12 and Year 13 male and female students. The 2-year course consists of 6 
hours a week of coaching from UEFA qualified coaches as well as regular matches in the 
prestigious English Colleges Premier League. The Football Academy is also very proud 
of our former students who have gone on to play professional football (Sean Clare, 
Chalton AFC, Max Watters Cardiff City FC, Taryn Allarakhia Crawley Town FC, Frankie Kent 
Peterborough United FC) and many have gone on to study degree courses both in the UK 
and the USA alongside football scholarships. Overseas tours occur on a biennial basis and 
provide an exciting opportunity to learn of the huge scholarship opportunities available 
for talented footballers at American Colleges. Shenfield Football Academy for Girls, in 
association with the London Lionesses, was set up and welcomed its first participants in 
September 2020. In their first season they reached the National Cup semi-final and this 
programme works closely with other professional football clubs to support their schedules.

Shenfield’s football programme from U12-18 has become one of the most successful of 
its type anywhere in the country, reaching 11 National cup finals since 2015, including 
winning 7 National football titles in the last 8 years with 3 girls and 4 boys National titles. 

Shenfield’s reputation for excellence in cricket is also on a National level. The school has 
been recognised as a Top 100 school for cricket in each of the last 6 years, one of only 
two state schools on that list. On the back of this recognition we have been awarded 

a fixture every year with the MCC since 2018. The Shenfield Cricket Academy train all 
year round and enjoy a biennial overseas tour having played in Cape Town in 2015 and 
2017 and toured Barbados in 2019. We are fortunate that ex Shenfield High students 
Matthew Salisbury (Durham CCC) and Mady Villiers (England Women’s Cricket squad) 
come back to help coach within our programme and support Catherine Dalton (Essex 
CCC and Ireland, Level 3 coach) who is the lead coach alongside Director of Sport Garry 
Sapsford. The SCA played 15 games in the 2023 season including five U17 National Cup 
fixtures on the way to the last 16. The younger cricket teams also enjoyed significant 
success with two teams reaching Essex Cup finals with the U15 girls being crowned 
Indoor Cricket County Champions in 2023.

Comprehensive fixtures for Shenfield High School teams are organised for all major sports. 
In recent years, our football, futsal, cricket, basketball, rugby, netball, tennis, athletics, 
trampolining and rounders’ teams have enjoyed considerable success. To evidence this 
fact Shenfield teams have won 16 National titles in a range of sports since 2002. A large 
number of Shenfield High School students have also been awarded county and national 
honours in their respective sports with some going on to professional sporting careers. 
The extensive extra-curricular programme provides excellent opportunities for regular 
practice at morning, lunch and after school training every day. All students who aspire 
to maximise their potential in a vast range of sports are therefore provided with the 
opportunity to be the best they can be. This is a key reason for our considerable success 
in district, county and national sporting competitions. Maximising Participation: For those 
students seeking a less competitive environment we have run a hugely successful ‘Rec 
Night’ club where students come along and try their hand in a range of sports. From 
swimming, trampolining to badminton and table tennis, it is a great way to socialise and 
exercise with friends in a relaxed warm environment. 

In every sense Shenfield PE is dedicated to fulfilling its aim of ‘Maximising Participation 
and Developing Excellence’.

If any further information is required on our sporting provision please email Director of 
Sport Garry Sapsford g.sapsford@shenfield.essex.sch.uk



with volunteer and charitable work in the community to gain nationally 
recognised qualifications such as the Duke of Edinburgh’s award and BTECs. 

Joining the CCF provides a wonderful and unique opportunity to take part in 
exciting Army themed training and events, all which focus on the cadet core 
values. 

We are proud to say that Shenfield High School is the biggest state contingent 
CCF nationally and the model on which future CCF’s will be based on. We 
currently have 170 cadets across Yr 9 – 13 which is continuing to grow. 

BEYOND THE CLASSROOM

Lessons are crucial but at Shenfield High School we believe that our students’ 
experience of school should extend beyond the classroom.

SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE

There are a wide variety of clubs – art, book club, cricket, drama, enterprise 
groups, futsal, gardening club…rampaging chariots, rocket-building, singing, 
trampolining, ukulele…almost everything you can think of from A to Z (almost!)  
Choirs, orchestras, bands and ensembles take place every day of the week 
before school, at lunchtime and after school.  There are many opportunities 
to perform both at our regular concerts and musicals and in the community. 
Students may also learn a musical instrument with our peripatetic staff.  We also 
have a fantastic reputation for producing splendid shows, the most recent being 
‘Our House’, ’Shrek’ and ‘Anything Goes’.  

A list of all the clubs currently available is on our website.  

We encourage our students to get involved in the community, both in school 
and beyond our gates.  Shenfield High School students are well known for their 
enterprise and frequently get involved in raising money for local, national and 
international charities.

COMBINED CADET FORCE (CCF)

Shenfield High School CCF is a combined cadet force that invites students 
entering into Year 9 to join our Army section. 

The CCF promotes the cadet core values of personal responsibility, leadership 
and self–discipline, enabling our students to gain key skills and self-confidence 
to reach their full potential at school and beyond, including employment. 

Activities include; drill, skill at arms, shooting, field craft, first aid and adventure 
training. By joining the CCF cadets also have the opportunity to get involved 

BUILDING POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS

Good relationships are essential to Shenfield High School because we are a 
community of people - staff and students - working and living together during 
the school day.  

All members of the school are expected to help create an atmosphere conducive 
to learning, with courtesy and respect as a basic requirement. Good and 
appropriate behaviour is supported by school policies.



UNIFORM

We have a very smart uniform for all students in Year 7 to Year 11 and in the 
Sixth Form.  We expect all our students to be appropriately and smartly dressed 
and be good ambassadors at all times.  Our uniform requirements are available 
on our website.

A PARTNERSHIP WITH PARENTS

We encourage parents to become fully involved in the education of their children.  
Students and parents enter into a partnership agreement on joining our school 
which symbolises the joint approach to school and parents working together 
for the benefit of the young people in our care.  Contact between parents 
and teachers is very important and there will be regular opportunities to meet 
teachers and discuss your child’s work, attitude to learning and progress.  You 
will also be able to see current assessment information on your child on Edulink.

Throughout the year there are occasions when teachers, parents and students 
can come together informally such as concerts, drama productions, sporting 
and social events.  Links and relationships between parents and school are also 
strengthened through informative guidance and presentation evenings, regular 
newsletters.

All parents are encouraged to become members of the PTA. The Association 
holds various fundraising events throughout the year and makes a valuable 
contribution to enhancing the school’s facilities. 

We look forward to working with you.

Clare Costello
Headteacher
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